 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

August 7, 2019
Attendance:

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority
Kari Duncan, City of Lake Oswego (on phone)
Erica Rooney, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, North Clackamas County Water Commission/OLWSD
Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn

Rob Annear, Geosyntec

Jacob Krall, Geosyntec
Lucas Nguyen, Geosyntec
Daniel Larson, PSU
Rikki Oden, PSU
Agenda
CRWP Chair transition

Approval of June CRWP Meeting Notes 

PSU Presentation 

Curtailment Calculator Tool

Summer Messaging Campaign Update

Basin, messaging, communications

Program Updates 

CRWP Chair Transition

Wade said that he had been the CRWP Chair for many years and was ready to pass the torch to Todd Heidgerken.  Wade asked if someone would make a motion to make this official.  

John Goodrich mad a motion to official nominate Todd Heidgerken as the next CRWP Chair.  Sarah Jo seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Approval of June CRWP Meeting Notes

Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the June minutes.  
Sarah Jo made a motion, and John Goodrich seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

PSU Presentation
Kim told the group that Daniel Larson is the PSU student who did the 2016 survey on Drinking Water Customer Survey: Customer Perspectives on Source Water Protection which can be found on the CRWP website at https://www.clackamasproviders.org/wpcontent/uploads/2013/12/Clackamas_River_Report_final_07.20.17.pdf.   He just finished his degree in June and gave the group a condensed version of his dissertation presentation where he did some additional work based on the data he gathered from the survey. The focus of his dissertation was on Attitudes, Behavior, and Archetypes in the Clackamas River Basin: A Model of Water Customer Analysis and Outreach for Watershed Protection and Conservation. The research looked at the following areas:

· Willingness to Pay for Source Water Protection: A Case-Study of Water Customer Attitudes in the Clackamas River Basin, Oregon
· Water Conservation Attitudes and Behavior- A Path Analysis
· Water Customer Types-What are they and what is their Distribution
Kim said she would send out his power point and that she would put links on the CRWP website to his research. 
Curtailment Calculator Tool
Kim asked the group if anyone had been using the curtailment calculator tool even though we are currently above fish flow targets.  Kari said that she had found a few bugs that need to be fixed.  Kim shared a scope of work that she had received from Geosyntec for some additional tool functionalities.  These included: adding Lake Oswego flows, adding water right information, adding the NOAA 7-day forecast, developing a notification system, developing a report module.  The add ons that the group were gave the okay to proceed forward with were adding Lake Oswego’s flow.  There was also some interest in the NOAA 7 day average but the group wanted some additional information before moving forward with this.  
Summer Messaging Campaign Update
Christine provided an overview of how the CRWP was getting the new campaign information out to our communities.  They include the following:
· New CRWP Fish on the Run webpages are live

· CRWP newsletter and article sent out

· Fish on Run article sent to CRWP members

· Press Release sent to Clackamas Review

· Distribution of collateral material to CRWP members

· Distribution of collateral material at summer events: Oak Lodge, Down the River, farmer markets

There was also a discussion regarding how CRWP Members could help get the message out.

· Put info on member websites

· Member newsletters or blogs

· Put info in water bills

· Post on members social media

Kim or Chris will send out the new campaign logo to CRWP members to use on their websites.

Kim told the group that she and Chris were going to be working with a PSU grad student, Rikki Oden, to help look at the attitudes of water customer regarding the CRWP member new Fish on the Run 
campaign which will include conduction a focus group and online survey of water customers with the goal of helping the CRWP make informed improvement to the campaign for next summer.  Members told CRWP staff to make these adjustments and get final drafts of the content back to them to review before the end of the June.  The target date for roll out is still be the end of July
Bain monitoring, messaging, communications
The group continued to talk about the best way to communicate with each other regarding water quality events in the Basin and what tools needed to be developed to help this process.  It was decided that a Sub Committee needed to be established to talk specifically about water quality communication and to establish a point of contact for these kinds of events if an incident happened that impacted the whole basin. Kim shared the new Oregon Public Information Protocol for Drinking Water Contaminants that is being developed at the State level along with a spreadsheet she had put together to help describe CRWP communications vs water utility communications. She said that any additional guidance on what role CRWP members want the CRPW to play would be helpful. 
Program Updates 

Annual Watershed Tour - Kim told the group that Annual watershed tour was scheduled for Saturday, October 5th and that this year’s tour would be focusing on the upper watershed tour with presentations from the USFS, PGE and ODFW.  Watershed tour invites will go out to everyone in the watershed tour database right after Labor Day.

Down the River Clean Up - Kim told the group that the CRWP is one of the fiscal sponsors of this annual event which will take place on Sunday, September 8th.  She said this is a great event and that they continue to pull around 2 tons of garbage out of the lower river each year.  She said that Christine will have a CRWP booth at the event and encouraged CRWP members to share the event information with their elected officials, staff, and customers if they were interested in participating in the event.  More information and registration information can be found here
http://www.welovecleanrivers.org/clackamas-down-the-river-clean-up-sep/
Macroinvertebrate Sampling – Kim told group that another round of CRWP macroinvertebrate sampling on the lower mainstem of the Clackamas was schedule to take place towards the end of September and that she expected to the analytical report on the results in January or February of 2020.
Watershed Calendars – Christine told the group that she had received the 2020 calendars and that she would begin distributing them to the participating schools and CRWP members starting in October. 
Watershed Models – Christine said that the watershed model project was almost complete and the models are currently in production.  She reminded CRWP members that as part of the grant each CRWP member would receive a copy of the model for their own use and that she would be coordinating with them to drop them off later this summer.
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 2nd, 2019 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
